To: TCNJ Steering Committee (via Nancy Freudenthal)
From: Gregory Pogue, Vice President for Human Relations; Ralph Edelbach, President, TCNJFT; Carol Bresnahan, Provost/Executive Vice President

Re: Request for Governance Consideration
July 26, 2010

Request
We respectfully request that the Steering Committee remand to the appropriate governance committee the following request:

Review the issue of bullying, intimidation, and incivility among faculty and staff and recommend a program of education so that faculty/staff are aware of the problem, its definition, ways to avoid it, and how to proceed if they believe it has occurred, with an overall goal of building a climate of civility at TCNJ.
[Note that we are not requesting that complaints of discrimination or harassment on the basis of membership in a protected group (race, disability, etc.) be included, as they are already handled through an existing policy and supersede this request.]
Background

Several publications, including the Chronicle of Higher Education (article attached), have recently discussed problems resulting from a lack of civility on campuses. We all agree that TCNJ would be well served by proactively addressing this issue. We believe the College would benefit from a broad education program that would help to create a campus climate that discourages bullying, harassment and incivility, and promotes civility.

We suggest that the appropriate governance committee review recent literature to understand the scope of the problem nationally as well as possible remedies, and that it recommend a comprehensive program to build a climate of civility. For example, the committee might recommend an online training module; suggest the use of the Academic Leaders’ monthly meeting as a venue for educating academic administrators; urge departments to draw up codes of conduct for department meetings; or other actions.
